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Albuquerque MOAA Vision:  
“Recognized as the leading Military Service 

Organization in central New Mexico, supporting and 
giving a voice to military retirees, surviving spouse, 

and veterans of all services." 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Dear Albuquerque MOAA (ALBUMOAA) 
Chapter member: 
 
We are doing some great things to support our 
military community!  Last month we had the MOAA 
Memorial at the Veterans Memorial Park in Rio 
Rancho, NM for our departed MOAA Chapter 
brothers and sisters and last month we held our 
annual Ski Club party at the El Pinto Restaurant in 
Albuquerque which was a great success! 
 
Currently, ALBUMOAA is working on funding to 
donate a service dog to a veteran in need.  The 
Chapter is also very excited to announce its first 
quarterly social for all MOAA Chapter members, 
which will be held on July 31, 2022, from 1700-1900 
at The NM Veterans Memorial Park (1100 Louisiana 
Blvd SE, Albuquerque, NM 87108).   
 
This quarterly social will be a potluck, so if you plan 
to attend, please RSVP by July 24th to 
drgd@gdpsychservices.com and let us know the dish 
you will bring.  
 
Also, our Chapter is very proud to announce we will 
host the Annual NM MOAA Council of Chapters 
(CoC) on July 9th from 11:30 AM—2PM at the Rio 
Rancho Regional Chamber of Commerce, 4201 
Crestview DR SE, Rio Rancho, NM.   
 

July - August 2022,  Volume XLII, No. 4 

A L B U M O A A’S 

MAIL CALL 

The Newsletter of The Military Officers Association of 

America 

President’s Message 
 

MAJ Jason Peete, USANG (Ret), the New Mexico 
MOAA Council of Chapters President, will be there. All 
members are welcome to attend! 
 
Our next ALBUMOAA Board meeting is July 7th at 
11:30am at 2200 Grande Blvd SE, Suite B, Rio Rancho, 
NM.  Our Board meets every first Thursday of the month. 
 
We continue to host our Board meetings in-person and 
via ZOOM.  We hope to see you there and at one of our 
many events. 
 
As a reminder, we continue to have an opening for the 
Breakfast Club Coordinator and Board Secretary.  If you 
are interested in serving in one or both of these roles, or 
being part of the many other Chapter committees and 
clubs, please email me at drgd@gdpsychservices.com.   
 

Please join us and support our efforts to serve our  active 
duty, family members and veteran community!! 

Sincerely, 
 
 

 
CPT Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer, MA, PsyD, USA (Ret) 
President, ALBUMOAA Chapter 

 

mailto:drgd@gdpsychservices.com
mailto:drgd@gdpsychservices.com
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 President 
 CPT Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer, PsyD., 

USA (Ret) 
president@albumoaa.org  

  
1st VP-Programs, Communications 
Brig Gen Regner Rider, USAF (Ret) 

 
2nd VP—Programs 

LTC Michael Houck, USA (Ret)
2ndvice@albumoaa.org  

 
Secretary  
VACANT 

  
Treasurer 

Lt Col Clinton T Whisonant, USAF 
(Ret) 

treasurer@albumoaa.org 
 

President Ex-Officio 
LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret ) 
pastpresident@albumoaa.org 

  
Navy Rep 

LCDR Meredith Beaton, USN (Ret) 
  

Marine Corps Rep 
Col Charles E Wood, USMCR (Ret) 

  
Army Rep 

LTC Warner W Talso, USA (Ret) 
  

Air Force Rep  
Brig Gen Reg Rider, USAF (Ret) 

      
US Coast Guard Rep   

CWO3 Edward Williams, USCG (Ret) 
      

National Guard Rep 
1LT Jacklyn Jablonski, USA/NG   

 
US Public Health Service Rep   

CAPT Nina F Dozoretz, USPHS (Ret)  
 

Surviving Spouses Rep & Liaison 
CPT Katie Fellure, USA (Ret) 

 
 
 
 
 

MOAA and its affiliated Albuquerque 
Chapter are independent, nonprofit, 
politically nonpartisan organizations.  

Ski Club Rep 

Brig Gen Regner C Rider, USAF (Ret) 
 

Breakfast Club 

VACANT  
 
Golf Club Rep 
VACANT 

Tours Club Reps 

Karen Brown 
Judy Keppler 
 
Chaplain 
VACANT 
 

Historian 
VACANT 

ROTC/Awards 
LTC Erik Sevigny, USA (Ret)   

Finance 
Lt Col Clint Whisonant, USAF (Ret) 
 
Legislative Affairs 
LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret)  
INTERIM  (VACANT) 
 
Membership Records 
Karen Brown  
1LT Jacklyn L. Jablonski, USA/NG  
 
Nominating 
LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret) 
 
Consumer Advisory Board 
VACANT 
 
Veterans’ Memorial Rep 
VACANT 
 
Membership Recruitment 
LTC Erik Sevigny, USA (Ret) 
 
Personal Affairs        
VACANT  
 

United Veterans Council      
VACANT  
 
Web Site 
Karen Brown  
 
Newsletter, ALBUMOAA     
CAPT Nina F Dozoretz, USPHS (Ret) 

 

In 2012, our Chapter established the 

Albuquerque Chapter of MOAA  

Endowment at the Albuquerque  

Community Foundation (ACF) to  

enhance our current, and especially 

our future, ability to contribute to  

worthy charitable organizations that 

help military personnel, veterans and  

dependents.  The endowment was  

initiated in late January of 2012 and 

has grown as a result of contributions 

and the growth in the investments. 

The Board has adopted a policy of  

using the annual Endowment  

distribution to increase our giving each 

year.  For those who are so inclined, 

gifts can be made to the Chapter  

Endowment as a part of a member’s 

estate or as part of a yearly donation.  

More information about the annual 

performance and use of the  

distribution will be published in a  

future ALBUMOAA.  For questions, the 

Chapter point of contact is the  

Treasurer, Clint Whisonant. 

The Albuquerque Chapter 

of MOAA is not associated 

with the Department of 

Defense.  This Newsletter is 

published bi-monthly. Views 

expressed in articles or editorials in this 

Newsletter are not necessarily the views of the 

Chapter nor do they reflect its policies. 

Publication of advertisements or mention of any 

commercial businesses does not constitute 

Chapter endorsement.   

 
Please email suggestions for newsletter format 
and content to CAPT Nina Dozoretz, USPHS 

(Ret) at president@albumoaa.org  
  
 

mailto:cochrane_michael@comcast.net
mailto:2ndvice@albumoaa.org
mailto:ClintWhiz@hotmail.com
mailto:chuck.wood06@comcast.net
mailto:cochrane_michael@comcast.net
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JANUARY 6, 2022
FEBRUARY 3, 2022
MARCH 3, 2022                                                                                                         SEPTEMB
APRIL 6, 2022                                                                                                                
MAY 5, 2022                                                                                                                NO
JUNE 1, 2022                                                                                                               DE

To learn about national MOAA advocacy efforts, go to  
MOAA Legislative Take Action at: http://capwiz.com/moaa/home/    

 
 
 
 
 
 
Reported by LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret), Past President, Legislative Chair 

 

 
The 2022 MOAA Advocacy in Action project was completed in early May.  
The team consisted of (all from the ABQ Chapter): 
LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret )  
CPT Katie Fellure, USA (Ret) & Chair Surviving Spouses NM MOAA Council) 
Capt Dave Coulie, USAF (Ret) 
 
We contacted each of our Congressional Delegation offices to schedule a briefing on the 3 top MOAA National legislative 
priorities (see details below). 
 
We were successful in presenting the 3 issues in Zoom meetings to: 
1. Sen Lujan (Staffer Brooke Stuedell) 
2. Sen Heinrich (Staffer Oliver Riquelme) 
3. Rep Harrell (Staffer Chris Garcia) 
4. Rep Stansbury (Staffer Elizabeth Othmer) 
 
NOTE: Rep Teresa Leger Fernandez & staff never responded to our numerous contact attempts. Draw your own           
conclusions. 

MOAA has had volunteers help staff the desk at the New Mexico Veteran's Memorial for 
many years.  
 
MOAA signed up for the first Sunday of every month and for the fifth Thursday of those 
months which have a 5th Thursday. Over the years, the number of volunteers has dwindled 
to myself and one other. The times at the desk are from 9AM til 12PM and 12PM til 3PM. 
 
Won’t you help and support our veterans by volunteering to work the desk?  I hope to have 
some folks step up to help, since the two of us do travel. It is a pleasant way to spend a few 
hours helping to honor our veterans. If you are interested in helping, please call Clint 
Whisonant at (505) 410-1417. 
 
 

Reported by Lt Col Clint Whisonant, USAF (Ret) 

http://capwiz.com/moaa/home/
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                                                                                                                                                       Reported by  Karen Brown 
 

 
 
May 16, 2023 (Tuesday): 7:30 p.m., Popejoy Hall – HAMILTON (Broadway Musical):  “HAMILTON is 

the story of America then, told by America now .… the story of       
American founding father Alexander HAMILTON and created a         
revolutionary moment in theatre – a musical that has had a profound 
impact on culture, politics, and education.”  Tickets are no longer     
available from MOAA – 50 tickets were sold to MOAA members, family 

& friends. If you received ticket(s) electronically, please save them.  If not, electronic ticket(s) will be 
sent out closer to the performance. In case of cancellation, we are taking a waiting list. 
 
Popejoy Hall has new Broadway shows coming in 2022-2023: 
 

• Hairspray – Oct 6-9, 2022 
• To Kill A Mockingbird – Dec 13-18, 2022 
• Fiddler on the Roof – Jan 26-29, 2023 
• Dear Evan Hansen – Mar 22-26, 2023 
• Aladdin – June 7-11, 2023 

 
We plan to get group seats for Fiddler on the Roof and Aladdin.   
 
 
MOAA 2022-2023 TRIP PLANNED BY SUN TOURS FOR MOAA:  Payments go to SUN TOURS, 

1700 Louisiana Blvd, Suite 100, Albuquerque, NM 87110.  For reservations and  
information, call Sun Tours at (505) 889-8888. Cancellation insurance is recommended.  
         
 
 

Sun Tours is now under new management, now owned by Eric Rosenberg, who also owns Pleasantbent 
Tours in Tucson.  
 
 
August 17-27, 2022 (11 days) – Scotland with Military Tattoo by Globus— This trip is closed out - 18    
participants are looking forward to a fun trip. 
 

August 6-16, 2023 (11 days) – GRANDEUR OF THE GREAT LAKES CRUISE:     
Experience the Great Lakes as never before on this brand-new cruise on the intimate 
Ocean Voyager (American Queen Voyages), with a caring crew of 84 pampering no 
more than 202 guests. We’ll travel from Chicago to Toronto, with stops at Mackinac 
Island, Niagara Falls, Detroit, and other beautiful ports, as we explore the majestic    
waterways of all five great lakes!  Cost is $7195/person (Cat B, Deck 3, double        

occupancy); $9345 (single). Category C is sold out. Deposit is $500/person; final payment is due March 31, 
2023.  Detailed information:  Grandeur of the Great Lakes. For Reservations, be sure to call Melissa Luhan at 
(505) 582-2357. 
 
 
 

MOAA Tours/Events Website Link: https://albumoaa.org/tours-events/  
 
  

MOAA TOURS 

https://albumoaa.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/Grandeur-of-the-Great-Lakes-1.pdf
https://albumoaa.org/tours-events/
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                      MOAA National Three Topics/Legislative Priorities 

Reported by LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret), Past President, Legislative Chair 

 
• Major Richard Star Act 
• Stop Copay Overpay Act 
• Military Pay Raise 
 
Major Richard Star Act 
 
Combat Injured Concurrent Receipt: 
Servicemembers injured in combat and forced to retire (before 20 years) face an offset where their retirement pay is       
reduced for every dollar of disability received from the VA. Some have their entire retirement pay "offset" Concurrent  
receipt may sound complicated, but it isn’t. 
• DoD is responsible for retired pay for vested years of service (in the past) 
• VA is responsible for disability for lifelong injury (in the future). 
• These are two different payments for two different purposes 
• Congress acknowledged this as an injustice in the 2004 NDAA and partially fixed it (but not for the combat injured) 

• Reducing retirement pay due to a disability is an injustice!  
 
Key Bills: H.R. 1282; S. 344 – Close to a Tipping Point 
~Others elected officials support the Star Act from your state! 
 
Stop Copay Overpay Act 
 

TRICARE copays for mental health visits have increased dramatically. Because mental health care often requires multiple 
visits, higher copays quickly add up and make treatment unaffordable for some military families. Why must Congress pass 
the Stop Copay Overpay Act?  
TRICARE mental health copays are: 
 
• Out of step with commercial plans. 

• A financial barrier to access which undermines DoD efforts to reduce stigma. 
• A fixable problem. 
• Not aligned with congressional intent for MHS Reforms. 

 
Key Bill: H.R. 4824 Would reduce TRICARE mental health copays by capping them at the level for primary care but 
would not reduce provider reimbursements.  
Risks to Medical Providers and Networks   
We urge Congress to ensure: 
• Support and resources for uniformed medical providers to maintain readiness 
• Continued congressional oversight of MHS reforms 
 
Military Pay Raise 
 
Based on current Department of Labor assessments, and reflecting the rising 
costs of employment, the FY 2023 NDAA should include a pay raise of 4.6% 
Undercutting the pay raise negatively impacts several groups: 
 
• Recruits. Individuals considering whether to join the military may see this as an omen of things to come. Why join if pay 

will not keep up with the civilian sector? 

• Currently serving. Those prepared to go into harm’s way may see this as a slight to their service and sacrifice. Why stay 
if we are not appreciated? 

• Those about to retire. These servicemembers may decide to get out soonest, taking their 20-plus years of experience to 

go work for a government contractor or some other enterprise. 

 
All of these issues compound the difficulties for recruiters and commanders 
who count on experienced leaders to accomplish the mission. 

To learn about national MOAA advocacy efforts, go to  
MOAA Legislative Take Action at: http://capwiz.com/moaa/home/    

http://capwiz.com/moaa/home/
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        Reported by CAPT Nina Dozoretz, USPHS (Ret) 

It is an honor and a privilege to congratulate the Rio Grande Commissioned Corps Officers Association 
(RGCCOA) for designing and creating their first minted Challenge Coin!  These coins are now available for 
sale.  These beautiful Challenge Coins reflect the uniqueness and beauty of New Mexico and the Rio Grande 
Valley.  The coins are available for purchase at the Albuquerque Indian Health Center Pharmacy at 801 Vas-
sar Dr. NE for $10.  Shipping is available at an additional fee.  Any questions, please email LT Jimmy Ma, 
Pharm D, USPHS at jimmy.ma@ihs.gov. Thank you 

2022 Notice for the Albuquerque Chapter MOAA Annual Membership Meeting and Election of      
Officers October 16, 2022 

This is a First Notice for the Albuquerque Chapter MOAA Annual Membership Meeting and Election of Officers on 
October 16, 2022 and running for a period of two years, until the next Annual Meeting and Election of Officers. The 
Annual Meeting of Members (Art. VIII, Secton1) and Election of Officers (Art X, Section 1 and 2) will take place at 
the New Mexico Veterans Memorial Park, Visitor Center Conference Room, 1100 Louisiana Blvd SE,  from 1300 
hours until 1500 hours (1:00 PM – 3:00 PM).   A catered lunch will be provided concurrently with the Membership 
Meeting, Election of Officers, and conduct of other business.  
  
The Chapter President appointed Past-President Walter Paul as the Nominating Committee Chairperson to form a 
committee to nominate candidates for the elective offices. The Nominating Committee Chair and members of the   
committee present at the noticed Board of Directors Meeting June 2, 2022 notified the President of a potential slate of 
Officers for the next term of office. The proposed slate of candidates for Officer positions recommended by the     
Nominating Committee Chair and committee members are:   

President:  Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer  
1st Vice President:  Regner Rider  
2nd Vice President:  Michael Houck  
Treasurer:  Mark Dwyer  

 Each proposed candidate for an elected position is a Regular or Spousal member of the Chapter. 
 The Chapter Officers are elected biennially by the membership at the annual meeting in even-numbered years. Each 
elected officer shall take office at the first regular or special meeting in the calendar year following election and shall 
serve a term of two years. Elected officers, the Secretary, and appointed functional directors and club representatives 
shall serve no more than two consecutive two-year terms unless a suitable replacement cannot be selected and         
installed. 
 In the proposed slate of candidates for Officer positions recommended by the Nominating Committee Chair and    
committee members, only Michael Houck, as the 2nd Vice President ,will be in a position to serve more than two     
consecutive two year terms as an elected officer and Board member.  
  
Additional candidates who wish to be considered for election to an Officer position on the Board of Directors of the 
Albuquerque Chapter MOAA may submit a notice of intent to serve in an Officer position and capacity to the Board of 
Directors, attention to the 1st Vice President. Additional candidate nominations are required to be published and      
noticed to the membership no later than September 30, 2022. The administrative handling and publication coordination 
of additional candidate nominations for Officer election at the Annual Meeting of Members will be reviewed and     
processed by the Board of Directors at its noticed and scheduled meeting on Thursday, September 1, 2022.  Additional 
candidate nominations for Officer election at the Annual Meeting of Members will not be accepted after Thursday, 
September 1, 2022.   
For the Board of Directors,  
 
CPT Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer, PsyD, MA, USA (Ret) 
President, Albuquerque Chapter MOAA 

 

mailto:jimmy.ma@ihs.gov
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The Albuquerque Chapter has been approved by the IRS as a 501(c)(3) public charity.  Our Chapter’s “Charitable 
Giving” program has grown as the Ski Club, Tours, special projects, and individual donors contribute sizable 
amounts.  Many members donate in conjunction with their dues payment.  Donors may contribute to the overall    
Charitable Giving program, or they may specify their donation to one of the causes listed below: 
 

Charitable Giving (Unspecified) 
Blue Star Mothers (Rio Grande & Valencia Chapters)  
Gold Star Mothers, Albuquerque Chapter 
Albuquerque Fisher House 
KAFB Quarterly Awards 
NM VA Medical Center 
NM Veterans Memorial 
ROTC/JROTC Awards 
Veterans Integration Center (VIC) 
Chapter’s Endowment Fund (ACF) and more 

  
Since the last edition, the “Charitable Giving” Program received another $752.00 in donations in conjunction with 
their dues payments from the following 23 members: 
 

Fred F Abbott 
Connie M Aragon 
Michael A Blackledge 
George R Carey 
Teresa Chanatry 
Robert F Couch 
Terrance M Duke 
Tim Eichenberg 
Linda N Eitzen 
Margaret Emrick 
George T Greenlee 
Michele Hannagan 

 
A big THANK YOU for all your generous contributions!   
 
Please send donations to Albuquerque Chapter, MOAA, PO Box 5071, Albuquerque, 87185-5071 

 

Sandra L Harstad 
Nancy Kluck 
James P Kovalcik 
Jean MacLeod 
Zoa Mattox 
Philip J Messuri 
B Frank Murchison 
Melissa O’Neill 
William H Putnam 
Lawrence Sher 
Eugene W Wasylenki 
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PREPARING FOR THE UNEXPECTED

Reported by Katie Fellure - Surviving Spouse Representative 
 
As a military widow and a former caregiver to a terminal cancer patient, I fully understand the chaos that can 
come after a death of a even when the death is expected. My husband died on active duty, so I had help 
from a casualty officer. As a retiree, you will not have an appointed liaison to guide you through the process. By 
planning ahead, you can limit that chaos by planning ahead, organizing documents and writing a will. 
 
CREATE A BINDER or accordion folder of all important documents to include:  

• Bank Account information 
• Credit Card information 
• Monthly Bills - due account numbers and information on how they are paid 

Internet, phone and banking passwords 
• 401K, Annuity or financial holdings paperwork with account numbers 

DD 214 (Military service record) 
• Veteran Disability Paperwork from the 

VA Safety Deposit Box Information 
• SPB Survivor Benefit Plan paper-

work Social Security benefit paper-
work Burial Information or Burial 
Insurance Vehicle Titles 

• Deeds / Titles documents for all owned property 
Insurance for home and vehicles 

• Organization Names/contact  
• birth and death certificates 
• Current Years Taxes 

Will must be notarized by attorney
Living Will must be notarized by 
attorney

 
ENSURE all homes presently living in, vehicles and bank accounts are joint in nature or have rights 
to survivorship. 

 
UPDATE all beneficiaries information and have contact information handy 

 
CHECK to see if the bank account has rights to survivorship and open a checking account in each 
spouses name with other spouse as beneficiary. 

 
OPEN a credit card in your own name only for emergencies. 

 
INFORM your spouse or your trusted executor of your estate where to locate the binder and all im-
portant documents 
 
If you feel so inclined, let your family know your wishes, plan the menu at your celebration of life or 
write your obituary.  Everyone has their own ways to deal with death and grief.  Planning for the in-
evitable will ultimately help your loved ones cope through a very difficult time. 

 
 

QUESTIONS? Contact Katie 505-221-6108 
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Ski Club Activities Remain Cancelled  

Until Further Notice 

 

Ski Club Update 

PRESIDENT: Reg Rider, regrider49@gmail.com 

VICE-PRESIDENT: Ron Salley, jrsalley@me.com 

TREASURER:  Tony Strati, casatrat@msn.com  

MEMBERSHIP: Karen Brown, kmbrown8@comcast.net 

We had a great End-of-Year party at El Pinto on Monday, May 23rd.  We had about fifty in attendance.  Annu-
al elections were held with the resulting officers listed above elected for the coming year.  
Our 2023 ski season is planned and the flyers are out to the members and prospective members.  We are    
looking forward to a great ski season. The prices for the trips are up somewhat but they are still a great deal.  
 
2023 MOAA Ski Club Schedule: 
 
PURGATORY – January 6-8, 2023 (Friday pm – Sunday pm) 
Coach transportation, lodging at the Best Western Rio Grande, Durango, CO  
Trip Chairs: Bob & Sherri Jackson, 710-9580,  jacksherrison@icloud.com 
TELLURIDE – January 21-25, 2023 (Saturday am – Wednesday pm) Coach transportation, lodging at Victorian Inn, 
Telluride, CO 
Trip Chair: Reg Rider, 944-5514; regrider49@gmail.com  
BRECKENRIDGE/KEYSTONE – February 5-9, 2023 (Sunday am – Thursday am) Coach transportation, lodging at 
The DoubleTree by Hilton, Breckenridge, CO  
Trip Chair: Karen Brown, 856-1927; kmbrown8@comcast.net  
CRESTED BUTTE – February 20-24, 2023 (Monday am – Friday am) Coach transportation, lodging at Old Town Inn, 
Crested Butte, CO  
Trip Chair: Beth Clark, 228-2640; Beth.Clark3@va.gov  

Reported By LTC Michael Houck, US (Ret), 2d VP   
Albuquerque Chapter MOAA Memorial Service was held Saturday, May 14, 2022 at the Rio Rancho Veterans Memorial 
Park.  The Memorial Service program was conducted and supported by Chaplain MAJ Thi Truong (NMANG), Buglers 
Russ McDuffie and Greg Robertson, The NM Enchanters Chorus; our remembrance team Clint and Marina Whisonant, 
Meredith Beaton, Roger Knight, and Robert Rider; the U.S.S. Bullhead Base Submarine Veterans' for the memorial bell; 
members Karen Brown, Nina Dozoretz, Frances Spallina; and volunteers from Humana Healthcare and the City of Rio 
Rancho Parks and Recreation. There were 84 members, spouses, family members and guests attending.   

                             
The winds and the forest fire smoke and haze subsided, and the weather cooperated with a mild, clear sunny morning. 
The gazebo and pergolas provided shade from the sun and made it comfortable for members and guests attending.  
 
Thank you, everyone, for supporting the Memorial Service and remembrance of our members. 
We will schedule and conduct the next Annual Chapter Memorial Service, Saturday, May 13, 2023 at the New    
Mexico Veterans Memorial Park in Albuquerque.  
 

  Reported by Brig Gen Regner Rider, USAF(Ret) 

mailto:regrider49@gmail.com
mailto:jrsalley@me.com
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2022 BOARD AND SPECIAL MEETINGS EVENT CALENDAR* 
 

                            
                                                                                                                                                                  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
• All Board meetings will start at 11:30 AM MST at 2200 Grande Blvd SE, Suite B, Rio Rancho, NM 

87124, unless otherwise noted. Access to meetings via ZOOM will continue. Changes to the above  
meeting dates and times will be announced in the newsletter and mass email distributions to the        
membership. 

 
The Annual Meeting will be held October 16, 2022 at 3:30 PM. This information will also be sent via an 
email blast to all members.   
The Vets Memorial Park Visitor Center Conference Room is  reserved Sunday, October 16th from 12:00 PM to 4:00 PM 
for the ALBUMOAA Annual Meeting. Members will sign-in, dues will be collected, and the social is 12:00 PM-
1:00PM.  Lunch will be held from 1:00PM to 3:30 PM.  

Santa Fe National Veterans Cemetery 
 

Reported By LTC Michael Houck, USA (Ret) 2d VP   
 
Veterans’ groups from across the State of New Mexico met on Friday, May 27

th
 to  

decorate veteran’s grave headstones and markers in preparation for the Memorial 
Day service and remembering the fallen May 31, 2022.  
 
Albuquerque MOAA was one of the participating veterans’ organizations in the placing 
over 68,000 American flags on every grave site in the cemetery. Groups worked      
effectively and efficiently by areas in accomplishing this task between 0900 – 1330 
hours.  

                       
 

                July 7                                                                                                                                                                                             August 4 
                September 1                                                                    October 6                                                                                                                                                                                               
                November 3                                                     December 1 
      The First Quarterly Membership Social will be held July 31st from 5PM - 7PM at the NM         
Veterans Memorial Park on Louisiana Blvd SE.  More information on page 1. 

ALBUMOAA will host on July 9th the NM MOAA Council of Chapters at the Rio Rancho        
Regional Chamber of Commerce with NM CoC President, MAJ Jason Peete, USANG (Ret)       
attending.  See page 1 for more information.                                                                     
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Membership Stats (as of June 15, 2022)      
Regular: 184  
Surviving Spouse: 52 
Associate:  47 
Total:  283 
 
Thank you to all who have already paid Chapter dues for 2022, along with donations! If you have not yet paid, please use the      
application on the last page of this newsletter to send in your dues along with a check.  Be sure to check whether you might have 
already paid.   
 
We hope you checked out our website https://albumoaa.org/ – see links on top of the Home page. You do not have to log in to see 
Chapter Information, NM Legislative Info, Photo Gallery, Newsletters, Clubs (Tours & Ski), etc. Log in is only necessary to 
access the online Member Directory (under Members Only) and to Renew Membership. Please let Karen know if you have  
problems logging in – kmbrown8@comcast.net or 505-856-1927. 
 
Note:  If you are over 90 years old, please let me know as your membership is free.  Also, we would like to organize a birthday party 
in early September and recognize our MOAA members who are 90 plus years old!  Al Baye will be turning 100 years old!!  Also, 
Faye Adams had her 104th birthday in June!! 
 
Our Albuquerque Chapter, MOAA Memorial Service was Saturday, May 14, 2022, remembering 36 deceased MOAA members 
and spouses during the past three years. To see the photos of this service, see our Photo Gallery: https://albumoaa.org/photo-
gallery/ and page  9. 

                 Reported by  Karen Brown  

https://albumoaa.org/
mailto:kmbrown8@comcast.net
https://albumoaa.org/photo-gallery/
https://albumoaa.org/photo-gallery/
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The Albuquerque Chapter 
MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA 
P. O. Box  5071 
Albuquerque, NM 87185 
 

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM 
Albuquerque Chapter of the Military Officers Association of America 

Eligible for membership: Commissioned or Warrant Officers, or their Surviving Spouses 
Army—Marine Corps—Navy—Air Force—Coast Guard—Public Health Service— 

National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration 
Regular-Reserve-National Guard-Active Duty-Retired-Former Officers 

Please Print Clearly or Apply Online at www.albumoaa.org 
 

 _____Enroll me as a REGULAR MEMBER at $24.00 for one year. 
 _____Enroll me as a SURVIVING SPOUSE MEMBER (as the surviving spouse of a deceased officer) at $12.00 for one year. 
 _____Enroll me as an ASSOCIATE MEMBER (non-military & enlisted) at $15.00 for one year. 
 _____Enroll me for NEW Membership as REGULAR or SURVIVING SPOUSE applicant, receiving first 2 calendar years’ membership for cost of one year. 
 
 I wish to donate $______ to the Chapter’s Giving Program, and my check includes this amount.  I realize that the donation is Federal and State tax-free. 
  
 ____________________________________________________     _______________     _______________         ________________________________ 
 First Name             Middle Initial                      Last Name                                Rank                           Service                                  Spouse’s Name 
  
 ______________________________________     ______________________   ______    _________________      ________________________________ 
 Street                                                   Apt                           City                                   State              ZIP+4                                 Telephone Numbers 
  
 E-Mail Address: _______________________________________________             National Membership Number: ________________________________ 
  

(___Active Duty, ___Retired, ___Former Officer, ___Surviving Spouse) (___Regular, ___Reserve, ___National Guard (___Male __Female) 
  

 Would you be willing to assist in the operation of the Albuquerque Chapter of MOAA? If so, what would be your main area of interest?  
 
    ___Legislative Affairs, ___Public Relations, ___Membership, ___Scholarship & Award, ___Personal Affairs, ___Legal Counsel   
  
    ___Newsletter, ___Chaplain, ___Finance, ___Programs & Activities, ___Data Processing       Other____________________ 
  

 Do you have an interest in any of the following clubs:  ____Breakfast Club, ____Ski Club, ____Tours/Events, ____Golf 
  
Please make check payable to:     Albuquerque Chapter, MOAA                           Mail to:      Membership, Albuquerque Chapter, MOAA 
                                                                                                                                                         P.O. Box 5071 
Applicant’s Signature: _______________________________Date: ____________            Albuquerque, NM 87185-5071 
                                                                                   

                                                                                                     MOAA Membership Application Form 1-2017          Visit us on the web at www.albumoaa.org 

http://www.albumoaa.org
http://www.albumoaa.org

